

141 Old San Antonio Rd. Boerne, TX 78006 830-357-4600 https://www.boerneisd.net/KES





Upcoming Events

Friday, January 11, 2019 *STUDENT HOLIDAY

Friday, January 18, 2019 *3rd-5th Spelling Bee- 8:00- Café *Science Fair Pre-view Day

Monday, January 21, 2019 *STUDENT HOLIDAY

Saturday, January 26, 2019 *BISD Robotics Competition- BMSS

Thursday, January 30, 2019 *Progress Reports Available on Family Access 2-5

Monday, February 4, 2019 *STUDENT HOLIDAY

Tuesday, February 12, 2019 *PTO Meeting Monday, February 18, 2019 *STUDENT HOLIDAY Tuesday, February 19, 2019 *Class and Individual Spring Pictures February 26-28, 2019

* 5th grade Boerne Outdoor Academy

Marshay Wolff- Principal

Hello Kendall Families! Happy January!

- Welcome back and Happy New Year! I hope each of you had a great holiday and enjoyed the time off with your children. We are excited to be back and are looking forward to another great semester!
- This past Wed., Jan. 9th the Boerne Education Foundation prize patrol awarded over \$140,000 in Teacher Impact Grants for Boerne ISD. We were lucky to have been selected for 5 grants here at Kendall for over \$13,000. Congratulations goes out to Cheryl Essick, our KES Math interventionist teacher, for over \$8000 for Guided Math and Math Fluency kits for our classrooms, 4th grade teachers for over \$5000 for STEM classroom kits, Janet Garcia, Pre-K teacher, for \$300 for Early Literacy tools, and Monigue Carpentier, KES Dyslexia Specialist for over \$500 for "Making reading a Snap" tools. Way to go!
- Your students will attend a Science Fair planning preview next Friday, Jan. 18. Our KES PTO sponsors an annual science fair that is open for grades K-5. Be looking for this packet to come home that Friday. The KES Science Fair will be held on Monday, March 4 at 6:30 in the KES cafeteria.
- Parents The district sent notification via social media regarding new Online forms requiring your approval in Skyward. Please log in to Skyward to approve the new online forms that were recently added to your student's profile. The Directory release must be checked to appear in the yearbook. If you have any questions regarding the above-mentioned forms or Skyward access, please contact our KES registrar, Amy Coronado, at 830-357-4602 or email at amy.coronado@boerneisd.net.

NOTES FROM THE KENDALL PTO

- There will not be a PTO meeting in January. Please join us at our February 12th meeting at 9:30 in the cafeteria. BISD Superintendent Dr. Price will be our quest speaker.
- Ninja City Spirit Night will be Friday, January 25th from 3:00-7:00 pm. Details: \$15/participant, 30% goes to KES, wear tennis shoes, waiver must be completed, parental supervision required, and a two-hour window to play.

Important LINKS

BISD School Lunch Money Now

BISD Bus Transportation Info

KES PTO

Follow BISD on Twitter @KendallElem and @BoerneISD

Page 1 of 1

Edition 7.18 January 9, 2019